

ST. MARGARET SR. SEC. SCHOOL MIDTERM EXAMINATION 2024-25

SUBJECT: ENGLISH SAMPLE PAPER

CLASS: V

Time: 2Hrs IMPORTANT INSTRUCTIONS:

Read the questions carefully. All the questions are compulsory. Internal choice has been given in a few questions, answer accordingly.

Section-A [Reading]

Q.1 Read the given passage carefully.

There are houses all over the world. Some houses are large. Some are small. Some are made of wood. Some are made of rock. Some are made of mud. Some are made of cloth. In cold places, some houses are made of ice – frozen water! People usually build their houses with something that is easy to find. For example, there are many trees in the forest. So people who live there might build a house made of logs. Some houses have one room. Some houses have many rooms. There is usually a bedroom for sleeping. There is often a kitchen for cooking. There is usually a bathroom. There is often a living room for sitting and talking. Some houses have basements. The basement is under the main part of the house. Some houses have attics. The attic is above the main part of the house. Most houses have a door so people can enter and exit the house. Most houses have windows so the people can look outside. Windows also let air into the house from outdoors. Some houses are fancy. They are painted bright colours and are very decorative. Some houses not fancy –– they are plain and simple. Houses look very different in different parts of the world. But, people who live in a house probably all agree that there is no place like home!

1) Why are many forest houses made of logs?

A. There are many logs in the forest B. Trees are easy to find in the forest .

C. There is a lot of wood in the forest. D. All of the above

2) Why do houses have bedrooms?

- A. For sleeping B. For cooking C. For relaxing D. For building things
- 3) Where is the basement of a house?
- A. Beside the house B. Above the house C. Under the house D. None of the above
- 4) Houses have doors...
- A. so people can enter and exit B. so people can sleep

M.M: 40

8 mks

C. so people can cook and eat	D. Both A and B are correct.
5) Houses have windows to	
A. let people go outside	B. let people look outside
C. let air into the house from outdoors	D. Both B and C are correct.
6) What is ice?	
A. Trees that are cut down	B. Water that is frozen
C. A kind of grass	D. A kind of mud
7) A kitchen is a	
A. room for sleeping	B. room for cooking.
C. room which is under a house	D. room which is above a house.
8) An attic is	
A. a house made of ice	B. a house in the forest
C. a room under a house	D. a room above a house.

Section B [Writing & Grammar]

Q.2. Imagine you are Ashmit / Amita residing at 112, Golden Apartments, Sector - 45, Dwarka, Delhi. Write a letter to your friend inviting her/ him to come with you to enjoy a day in Smaash. Also inform her /him about the special activities that you have planned to enjoy the day (6)

enjoy the day.	(6)
Q.3. Fill in the blanks with suitable articles.	(4x1/2=2)
 church is in the corner of the road. I borrowed pencil from your pile of pencils and pens Ekta is eating egg. My daughter is learning to playviolin at her school. 	
Q.4. Identify the tense of the verb in the given sentence.	(4x1=4)
1. Rolando is training his team.	
2. The dogs were barking all night.	

- 3. This time tomorrow we will be celebrating Ravi's birthday.
- 4. The gardener was watering the lawn.

Q.5 .Underline the Adjective and state its kind	(6x1/2 =3)		
 There haven't been sufficient crops to sell this year. These apples are pretty sweet. The Atlantic Ocean is the largest ocean in the world. Most children are playing. I did not find those books The food was delicious. 			
Q.6. Convert the following to Negative Sentences.	(1 X2 =2)		
1. You should come here again.			
2. The children have gone to bed.			
Q.7. Convert the following to Interrogative Sentences.	(1 x2 =2)		
1. Harry was your best friend.			
2. All the students have assembled in the exam hall.			
Section -C [Literature]			
Q.8. Read the extract given below and answer the questions that follow: $(1 x 4=4)$			
When the meadows laugh with lively green, And the grasshopper laughs in the merry scene, When Mary and Susan and Emily With their sweet round mouths sing "Ha, ha he!"			
A. Name the poet of the poem.	1		
B. Who all or what are laughing in the above lines?	1		
B. Who all or what are laughing in the above lines?C. When does the grasshopper laugh?	1 2		
C. When does the grasshopper laugh?	2		

C. What advice did the village folk give give to the writer about the bears? What is the favourite food of the bears?

D. What did the King of Corinth ask the sailors about Arion? What option did the sailors give Arion?

Q10. Answer any <u>one</u> out of two questions.

(1x3=3)

A. Why did Arion decide to return to Corinth? Why did the sailors accept their crime?

Or B. What happened one October night? What distracted the female bears attention?

Page 4/4